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Final Inspection   

 
After finally completing installation of the skirting with 

vents around the Kirby trailer home, it was ready for 

inspection.  John Boy Delaney snaps a photo of Building 

Inspector, Mark Magnus, as he checks the rear of the 

trailer.  We are planning on a dedication on May 12—a 

nice celebration for Krista on Mother’s Day. 

We appreciate all the advice and help from both Mark 

and Dan Martinsen of Shoshone Co Planning and Zoning 

to make sure we were following appropriate codes. 

 
During SVFCH’s March board meeting, the directors 

walked down the hall to deliver an appreciation certificate 

to the Mountain View Congregational Church’s Council. 

Shown above seated from left to right are Matt Langer, 

Tim Arnhold, Pastor David Langer, Paul Roberts, Linda 

Langer, Janice DeVoe, Norma Seaton, and Norene Jones 

Standing behind are SVFCH members:  Ellie Arguimbau, 

John Hopper, John Boy Delaney and Verne Blalack,  Judy 

Blalack, another board member,  took the photo. 

The church provides their facility for our board 

meetings, dinners, and our annual retreat.  Our retreat will 

be the second weekend in April on Friday evening and 

Saturday, the 12
Th

 & 13
th

.  They also are providing a 

breakfast for the Fuller Center Bicycle Adventurers during 

their stay to help with construction on a project in June. 

 

Spring Construction 
At the moment, with the completion of installation of the 

skirting around Krista’s trailer, we have no definite 

projects.  We definitely need a 3 bedroom home in 

Kellogg for our next homeowner who works in Kellogg 

but has no transportation.  Please consider donating a 

fixer-upper home or selling one at a discount we can 

afford.  Your donation, including a discount, is tax 

deductible.   

Now is the time to apply for our Greater Blessings 

Projects where we work with low-income homeowners to 

repair their homes.  We work with the Clint Kunze and the 

Servant Adventurers from Shoshone Mountain Retreat for 

some of these projects where we supply the financing and 

the youth do the labor.  Go online to www.svfch.org to 

download applications or call Judy at 208-682-3240. 

 

Watch!  Stand Firm in faith!  Be courageous! Be 

Strong!  Let all that you do be done in love. 

1 Corinthians 16:13-14 

 

 

 

 

http://www.svfch.org/
http://www.svfch.org/


Helping us help others. 
 

 
Secretary Leona Anderson and Rev. Alec Rivera of the 

American Lutheran Church in Kellogg pose for Judy.  Rev. 

Alec invited Judy to see the facility their church is offering 

for our use a day or two a week as an office in Kellogg.  

Rev Alec wants to have his church very involved in our 

community by helping non-profit organizations like ours 

as well as providing a food bank and clothing distribution 

site.  For more information please call 208-786-7791. 

The American Lutheran Church is also providing one of 

the breakfasts for the Fuller Center Bicycle Adventures 

during their stay to work a day with a construction project. 

 
 

Ride The Wall 

Family Bike Event 

June 21st  

6 PM (registration starts at 4 PM) 

Course:  Begins at the Enaville Trail Head; ride to 

Cataldo on the Trail of the Coeur d’Alenes; cross 

the Cd’A River; follow the CCC Road to the Wall 

Ridge Road and back down to  

The Snakepit at Enaville. 

 
Since the 21

st
 is on a Friday this year, Tom is 

providing musical entertainment for all his 
customers.  Participants are welcome to either a 
free snack at the end of the ride or 10% discount 
on regular orders including their Friday specials. 

This makes it easier for his staff to handle everyone. 

 

 

At right:  Terry Langdon and Lydia Bailey of HICO Café 

accept a certificate from Verne in a room where Lydia 

displays her rock collection and her spectacular photos. 

Appreciation 

 
Verne Blalack presents an appreciation certificate to Tami 

Atkins, Manager, and Crystal Moore for the US Bank.  

USBankCorp recently donated a grant of $5000 for our 

construction projects.   

 

 
Judy presents a certificate to Danylle McLain at Woodland 

Market & Studio in Wallace.  Danylle donated several 

items including huckleberry jam to use as prizes in our 

fund raisers. 

 



22
st
 ANNUAL 

Ride THE WALL 

Family Bike Event 

Friday, June 21, 2019, 6 p.m. 
Proceeds to benefit 

~Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing ~ 
And Rose Lake Quick Response 

 

DISTANCE:  Approximately 13 miles. 

EQUIPMENT:  Mountain & Hybrid bicycles recommended. ANSI or Bell 
helmets mandatory for all riders. Recommend participants have a bicycle 
safety inspection prior to event. 

ENTRY:  $40 - payable to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing.  Must 
be postmarked by June 7h. 

LATE ENTRY:  After June 7th, or in person 4-6 pm on race day - $50.  
Late registrations will not be guaranteed shirts the day of the race. 

CHECK-IN:  Friday, June 21st, 4-6 pm. The Snake Pit outdoor pavilion.  
Packets & drinks will be picked up. 

PRE-EVENT: MEETING & START:  6:05 pm - parking lot at Enaville 
Trailhead of the “Trail of the Coeur d’Alenes”, across the road from The 
Snake Pit.  Less experienced riders start at 6:15, others at 6:30 pm. 
Course closes at 8 pm. 

FINISH:  . The Snake Pit. 

POST EVENT:  RALLY:  Outdoor pavilion – .Live music!   The Snake Pit: 
offers a free small snack for participants only–or they receive 10% 
discount on regular meals. 

SHIRTS: Commemorative shirts for all participants. Pick up 
at check-in. 

PARKING INFO:  Come early; park in designated areas.  Please 
keep the front parking lot clear for patrons—please! 

COURSE INFORMATION: - From Enaville to Cataldo: 
approximately 5 miles of paved trail. -The Wall: approximately 8 
miles -.one-lane, gravel, dirt road, rocky on the uphill (1-mile of 
uphill is rigorous), downhill is a typical logging road with some sharp 
corners.-.speeds up to 20-30 mph may be reached.  Off the Wall to 
Enaville: approximately ½ mile alongside the Cd’A River Road.  Traffic 
should be minimal on the paved sections, and the rigorous portion of the 
Wall will be closed to all but emergency traffic and course marshals from 
6-8:15 pm.  - Volunteers will be on the course to flag, give directions, 
and indicate upcoming turns on the downhill portion.  Aid station with 
water on top of the wall. 

COURSE INSPECTION:  The course is on public roads and is open for 
pre-event rides.  Please be aware that the course is a public road, 
people live along the route, and traffic laws and rules do apply! 

LINK TO REGISTER ONLINE:  https://tinyurl.com/y9rt5sbm

 Information:  The Snake Pit  (208) 682-3453  

 Or e-mail:  tom@snakepitidaho.com or judyblalack@gmail.com   

Special thanks to All Volunteers: Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Shoshone County Sheriff Dept., Kellogg Fire Dept. 

In-Kind Sponsors: The Snake Pit, Idaho Mining Apparel, Bank CDA, and, our thanks to  

residents along the way. 

Ride the Wall  REGISTRATION FORM 
Pre-entries must be postmarked by Friday, JUNE 7, 2019, with payment enclosed. Make check or money order payable to: 

Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing.  Mail to: Tom Richards, 1480 Coeur d’Alene River Road, Kingston, ID 83839 

NAME _________________________________________________________Email_____________________  

ADDRESS ___________________________________________________________________________  

CITY, STATE & ZIP ___________________________________________________________________  

PHONE _________________________   AGE _____________ GENDER: M _____ F _____ 

SHIRT SIZE:  CIRCLE ONE  S M L XL XXL  

Participants 14 years and younger MUST be accompanied by their parent-guardian. Entry $40.00 – payable to Silver Valley Fuller 

Center for Housing.  Must be postmarked by Thursday June 7.   Late Entry, after June 7
th
, or, 4-6 PM event day, $50.00. 

In Case of Emergency Contact: 
Name: _____________________________________________ Phone: ___________________________ 

I waive and release all rights and claims against the sponsors for any and all injuries, losses, or damages suffered while traveling to and from or 

participating in this event.  I acknowledge sole responsibility for and assume the complete risk of loss and damages to my personal possessions 

and athletic equipment during the Ride the Wall and any related activities.  I verify that I am physically fit for the event. 

Signature ________________________________________________ Date ________________________ 

Signature of Parent/Guardian ______________________________________________(If participant is under 18) 

 

 

THE SNAKE PIT 
I-90 Exit 43 (Kingston) 1.5 Miles up 

the Beautiful Coeur d’Alene River Rd 
Established 1880 

Over 100 years of atmosphere 

Celebrate the longest day of the year by 

participating in a non-competitive 13-mile 

bicycle ride from the Enaville Trailhead to 

The Snake Pit via a portion of the lovely 

“Trail of the Cd’As” from Enaville to Cataldo, 

then onto the historic CCC-Wall Ridge route, a 

picturesque road that winds along and above 

the Cd’A River beginning at Cataldo and 

ending at Enaville on the North Fork of the 

Cd’A River.   
Bring the family! 

W 

https://tinyurl.com/y9rt5sbm
mailto:tom@snakepitidaho.com
mailto:judyblalack@gmail.com
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We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter. 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

  



Thank You, 
March Donors 

It was a favorable wind that 
blew your help our way. 

George & Melody Blalack, Donna & Dewey Skaggs, 

Tom & Connie Fudge, Hap Butler, Herbert & June 

Quade, Jacquelyn Goodman, Tina Knoll, Jacques & Jan 

Lemieux, Lois Arvidson, Daniel McGee, Patricia 

Lunsford, Paulette Ross, Jim & Norma Seaton, Sue & 

John Hansen, Tom & Tami Atkins, Lois White 
 

We are honored to receive these memorials. 
 

From Donna Martin 
In Memory of Glenn Higbee 

 
From Jim & Kay Calkins 

In Memory of Glenn Higbee 
 

From Bob Fisher 
In Memory of Glenn Higbee 

 
From Robert & Carol Helmick 
In Memory of Fran Goodson 

 
From Judy & Verne Blalack 
In Memory of Don Beagles 

 
From Pat & Ray Sales 

In Memory of Don Beagles 
 

From Doug & Aleta Pottenger 
In Memory of Don Beagles, 

Of Gary Everson, 
And of Tom Sands 

 
From Josephine Davis 

In Memory of Charity Davis Andrews 
 

Coming Events 
April 12-13—Board Retreat: Fri dinner, meetings Sat. at 

Mountain View Congregational Church, Kellogg 

May 12—Dedication of the Kirby home, 2 PM 

June 14-17—Fuller Center Bicycle Adventurers stay and help 

June 21—Ride the Wall, Family Bike Event, Registration 

starts at 4 PM at The Snake Pit, Enaville 

(Kingston) 
 

Greater Blessings Fund 
Verne & Judy Blalack, Pat Holzhauer, 

Josh & Christina Mace, Kathy McPeak, 

Silver Valley Assembly of God Church 
 

Ride the Wall Insurance Fund 
Lynda Trecker 

 

 
Gwyneth Faye, Ellie Arguimbau, Kathy McPeak, Verne 

Blalack, Jill Jackson, John Boy Delaney, Kay Baker, and Judy 

(behind the camera) came for the March mailing workshop.  

Thank goodness that our new volunteer, Gwyneth, came and 

Kay was feeling well enough to come also.  We took a lunch 

break before mailing. 

As you can see, we need more volunteers to help mail.  If 12-

15 or so come, we usually finish well before noon.  We do 

thank St. Rita’s Catholic Church for the use of their Parrish 

Hall.  Please come on the 1
st
 Tuesday at 9 AM. 

Call Judy at 208-682-3240 for more info. 

 

Here's Help for SVFCH . . . 

 I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year.  Please note 300 on your check. 

 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year. 

 Here is my gift of $ __________. 

 I have a house and/or land to donate. 

 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________.  Please call about working out the details. 

 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost. 

 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work.  Please call me to help or send a volunteer form. 

Name _______________________________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________ 

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. 338, Smelterville, ID 83868 208-682-3240 

 

  I do not wish to be on your mailing list. 

  I do not wish a receipt or thank-you. 

 



 

Two Cycling Events in June! 
 

We are hosting the Fuller Center Bike Adventurers on 

their trip from Seattle to DC (Washington to Washington). 

They arrive the afternoon of Friday, June 14 and are 

staying in the Scout House in Kellogg again this year.  

Saturday they work on our projects.  Sundays they would 

like to attend churches in the valley.  Monday they leave. 

The Bicycle Adventurers trips, some long & some short, 

are the mainstay fundraisers for The Fuller Center For 

Housing International, providing financial support for their 

organization including grants to groups like ours and 

special builds in the US. 

They are the goodwill ambassadors crossing our country 

raising awareness of inadequate housing and helping along 

the way. 

We have lodging and all meals provided except for lunch 

on Saturday, June 15
th

.  If you can help with the lunch or 

wish to invite some to your church, 

 please call Judy 208-682-3240. 

If you would like to join them for part or all the way, go to 

www.fullercenterbikeadventure.org/summer/seattle-to-dc  

 

 
Family Bike Event 

June 21 - The Snake Pit 

Registration 4-6    Ride starts at 6 PM 

Registration forms are available in this newsletter, at 

Excelsior Cycle in Kellogg, Wallace Inn in Wallace, US 

Bank in Pinehurst, and The Snake Pit in Enaville (Kingston). 

They can also be downloaded from 

http://www.svfch.org/bike_event.htm  

and will be available at the event. 

Registration can also be made online. 

We are selling advertising on the shirts. 

Help defray the cost of the Ride the Wall shirts by placing 

your logo on the shirt backs.   

$200 = 3 x 4 inch logo; $100 = 2½ x 2½ inch logo 

$50 = Business name only printed along bottom of shirt. 

For $1000 they would do a very nice big logo. 

We will need to receive your check by June 10th to get 

them ready for printing. Please note it is for your logo. 

 

The printing of this 
newsletter is courtesy of 

ABC Business Equipment  

1-208-786-1041 

and 

Supporters Like You 

http://www.fullercenterbikeadventure.org/summer/seattle-to-dc
http://www.svfch.org/bike_event.htm

